W-167 Multi-State Research Project

Annual Meeting  October 24-25, 2003

San Francisco, CA

Minutes

Chair: Cindy Schmiege

Secretary: Sandy Bailey

Chair Elect: Bob Del Campo

In attendance: 

Cindy Schmiege, Sandy Bailey, Bob Del Campo, Brenda Bryant, Randy Weigel, Linda Fox, Diana Del Campo, Anisa Zvonkovic, Anna Mae Kobbe, Susan Mannon, and Lori Ann Walter.

Sue Traver from the Idaho station was unable to attend.

Cindy brought the meeting to order at 9:00 on October 24, 2003.

Introductions:

Randy Weigel from Wyoming was welcomed back to the project.

Susan Mannon was introduced as the new research representative from Utah State.

Approval of minutes:

Bob made a motion to approve the 2002 minutes. Anisa seconded. Motion approved.

Announcements:

Linda Fox, Administrative Advisor to the project reminded the stations to send electronic versions of the station reports to her after the meeting. Stations need to be reporting impacts and the impacts should be reported by objective. Cindy will send a format to report impacts out to everyone.  There is still an expectation of publications as output but also impacts. Impacts are the “so what.”

Linda distributed the W-167 station contact list for corrections.

Sandy announced that the Northwest Council on Family Relations and the Family Science Association will hold a joint conference in West Yellowstone, MT, June 16-19, 2003. For more information contact Sandy.

Station Reports:

Wyoming: Reported activities since 1999 when he was not actively participating in W167. Randy authored a book on guidelines for managing agricultural labor. He is working with authors from other states/provinces. Randy also developed on-line course for rural families. www.therapistslocator.com is made available for those who have difficulty discussing issues of family farm/ranch management. Randy is also the CYFAR project director for the Wyoming project.

For this project dependent upon funding he is looking at three projects:

· From Farm Wife to Farm Partner

· Ranching /Farming with Dad

· The Young Guns of Agriculture 

Anna Mae Kobbe, USDA Representative, suggested we look at www.cyfernet.org for a source of distributions of our findings to the general public.

Utah: Susan Mannon is the new P.I. for the Utah project. She is focusing on cleaning data, analyzing, and publishing data that were collected when Pam and Gary were on the project. She would like to use the instrument with a white Mormon community. Also would like to administer the survey to Hispanic population during the final year. 

Oregon:  Will be presenting a paper at NCFR this year at a symposium. Anisa has found a disjuncture between spheres of work and family for women who travel for work. Women spend a great deal of time preparing her family for her trip. This is in contrast to the fisherman she studies previously. Presented a theoretical model of job demands, work/family spillover, and health outcomes. Anisa is continuing to look for a few more participants in her qualitative study.

Anisa and her graduate student prepared an executive summary of the study for the company that provided participants in her first phase of the study. Copies of the summaries were disseminated.

New Mexico: Have collected data from the NMSU facility services plant. Working on collecting data at the Zuni Pueblo. Has collected some data from an Anglo population in Canada. Have also collected data from an African American sample in Mississippi. A thesis was completed on the data and a journal article was published from the thesis. Currently a graduate student is looking at some of the data comparing the Anglos and Mexican Americans in the sample. Her thesis proposal is set for next week. Hopefully will have results from this by next year. Have done some outreach on balancing work and family to student services, Dr. Bob television presentations, and spots for Extension. 

Montana:  Having difficulty with some of the subscales --- salience of family and enhancement.  Major findings thus far is that well-being and overall life satisfaction are related to work identity but not family identity and salience of family is related to other’s view of family for men who are the primary nonresidential parents. Will be presenting at NCFR in the public policy section. Continued dissemination of Extension Montguide on work and family. Working on a manuscript with the data. Presented a the workforce development conference with Anisa and Cindy.

Idaho: Presentation at NCFR at the symposium. Workforce development conference presentation. Linking university and research presentation with Sue and Anisa. Sue has been doing many presentation on information related to the project. Family identity was important was important to well being not work identity. This could be due to the fact that these were university staff and faculty in the sample. Would like to use this information to work with young women such as Girl Scouts. Continuing to collect qualitative data.

California: Brenda  used Online Detective to identify 16 public websites for locating subjects first studied as children and who now  are adults in her longitudinal study.  She found ALL previous participants using this method.  She disseminated an annotated list of web sources she used. She revised the monograph first developed last year by California,  Oregon,  Montana, and Idaho stations.  She wrote a chapter for a book aimed  at child therapists.  In this chapter, she developed a format for therapists to use to help families make decisions about their teens seeking employment.
Administrative Advisor Report: Linda reminded us to email her a copy of our annual station reports as soon as possible at lkfox@wsu.edu. Minutes need to be sent to Linda within 60 days of the meeting. Linda reported that our midpoint review was satisfactory. Discussion of review followed. Coordinated committee is different from a multi-state project. The latter looks at collaboration of meeting the objectives of the project at the end of the project. We need to be clear on this for external reviewers. Write our reports to address the objectives of the project. Brenda suggested writing on our reports the stations with whom we collaborated. 

Linda asked about the archives of publications. Brenda has taken on this task and is taking that information off of the reports. Email a copy of your station report to Brenda too so that she can cut and paste the publications into the archives. 

The NIMS system is apparently not up to date. Linda will check on why it is not updated with the current information. National Information Management and Support System (NIMS). 

Linda announced the CYFAR conference that will be held in May in Seattle. There is currently a call for presenter’s at the conference. Anna Mae suggested a group presentation.

The project’s website through CYFERNET is also in need of updating.

Report from USDA: Anna Mae introduced herself and explained her position at CREES as the Director of FCS and Nutrition. Still doing some of her old job and acting deputy director. Discussed how the leadership in her office can help to connect with others. Three hot issues in D.C. : 

1) Obesity and childhood obesity --- could parents and children’s work schedules be part of the issues. About $8 million available from feds on this topic. Suggested that some might team up with nutritionists in our states. Dr. Jen at federal level is focusing on obesity. 

2) HHS still working on the Healthy Marriage initiative. Extension working on program development in this area. Only funding proposals that work on healthy marriages. Information can be tracked on www.SmartMarriages.org. Can also get information from HHS website. Linda reminded us that we are the messengers of research in this area and we should consider these funds and venues to get our information out. Eight allowable areas for funding. Money will go to states for distribution.

3) America Saves program is the third issue to reduce debt and increase savings. Financial Security in Later Life is another initiative that is associated with this. 

4) Homeland Security: is a fourth issue but not really tied to this group.

Reports on Ongoing Dissemination – 

1. Workforce conference (Feb. 2003 – Bailey, Schmiege, Zvonkovic); 

2. Council on Contemporary Families (contemporaryfamilies.org) – it might be possible to get stuff from our project on the web; 

3. A suggestion was made to meet in DC in fall 2005 and do the public/agency dissemination as we did before.  Discussed getting Ellen Galinsky from Families and Work Institute and other invited guests to attend.

4. Further ideas about collaborative dissemination will be discussed tomorrow and we will agree to work together to keep connected when we present and develop future documents.

5. Anna Mae mentioned a spring meeting about fiscal & personnel officers at land grants, in spring in Newport, RI.  If not this year, maybe future years if we focus a new proposal on wellness & health. 

Officers for 2004: 

Bob DelCampo is chair for 2004.  Secretary is Susan Mannon. These were decided by acclamation. Future date issues:  This project runs out October 2005.  If we write a new proposal, we would submit it in March 2005. We discussed the possibility of meeting in DC in fall 2005 if we have been re-approved.  

Ideas for New Project:

1. Discussed how to counter the argument that we are truly collaborative, more than a coordinating committee, but a true multi-state project.  

2. Idea for new project of Healthy Lifestyles:  Family & Work – tie into the idea of the speed up of time; also concerns about health and time with family; adult’s & children’s diet & exercise. And, how to conceptualize this in ways that acknowledge what is within people’s control and what is not.  Questions to explore include: How to define healthy workplace?  Home?  What makes it difficult to achieve these? Do we want to ask for each person to identify what makes for health in each of these domains – what makes for personal health; job health.  Also what societal expectations exist for personal well-being; spousal/partnership well-being; and parental.

3. The group also discussed how we might deal with our diverse research interests; diverse samples (intentional contrasts between different populations); diverse methods of study.

Meeting adjourned for the day.

Saturday morning meeting, meeting called to order, 9:10 am 

In attendance:  Cindy Schmiege, Brenda Bryant, Randy Weigel, Susan Mannon, Anisa Zvonkovic, Anna Mae Kobbe, & Lori Ann Walter.

Discussion continued about the next cycle of the project.

Anna Mae suggests that we look at HHS – Healthy People, 2010 – benchmarks for American health. 

The idea was proposed to conduct a content analysis of popular magazines this summer.

We could use the analysis of popular culture and time use to demonstrate that it’s not possible to live a “healthy lifestyle” in a given 24 period.

Brenda will start a list of magazines and others will add to them. Anisa & Susan will oversee the selection of magazines, narrowing down the list to those that will be included in the review.  The plan is to develop the list of magazines, then have them read, and conduct coding in Tahoe this summer.  This could be used as a “preliminary studies” for the proposal, which could be followed up with a more rigorous thorough analysis of these.  Anna Mae subscribes to a lot of magazines and she will send some to Brenda.  Lori Ann volunteered to look up the demographics of the magazines we select.

For the project, we suggest focusing on a specific family “stage” such as middle childhood.  Magazines that market to the parents of middle school aged kids – could be 30s to 40s.  Both men and women’s magazines will be reviewed.  

This analysis could link to the DC presentation, meeting, and we could invite journalists and editors of the magazines to attend.

Possible title for the next proposal:  Healthy Families and Work:  Making it Real

The focus on everyday life – links our legacies to home economics with critical theorizing.

Anna Mae & Cindy will look up mediafamily.org   – Dr. David Walsh in Minneapolis. 

Measures for proposal were discussed:  One idea is possible behavioral self-report prototypes using instruments from the Penn State group, Conger, NSDE (Alameida), etc.  We will develop a common measure related to behaviors, by the end of the meeting in October 2004.  

A discussion followed regarding what’s unique about our project:  The group felt that linking the daily lives with expectations; getting people’s perspectives about the priorities, and how they are in tune with what they actually do.  One idea is for each state to address why people make the choices they do and how this affects people’s intimate relationships and their work lives. Another would be to assess individual’s thoughts on popular culture and the relationship to work and family.

Three steps were proposed for the next proposal:  (1) content analysis of magazines; (2) interviewing of daily life – content analysis of real daily life; (3) follow up interviews, maybe focus groups, about why their life looks the way it does.  

Why is it important to connect lifestyle?  The connection is the link to mental health & well-being (depression, anxiety).  Different areas of literature review were discussed including financial; physical health (fitness & weight); and relationships (parenting, partner).

The group decided to meet in Tahoe this summer to work on the content analysis. Two suggestions were made: (1) first week of August is best; (2) middle of July. Anisa will check on this.

Tasks and timelines:

1. Brenda send list of magazines; W-167 members will add/subtract. List of magazines which will be looked up by mid-December.

2. Lori Ann will do a literature review on why it is important to study lifestyle, the basis of our justification for the project.  By mid-December.

3. Anisa & Susan will divvy up finding demographics of magazine readership; demographics will be analyzed by March and magazines selected by May.

4. We would get our magazine assignments by the end of spring term.

5. Summer meeting in Tahoe – 3 solid days…South Lake Tahoe.   Her address is 39 Milestone (39 miles from Placerville) right off HW 50. 

Future Dissemination Ideas:

1.  NCFR in November, 2004 – Deadline for submissions is Feb. 15, 2004.  Utah, Idaho, & Oregon will pursue a symposium about spillover. Submissions for NCFR will be on-line for 2004 at www.ncfr.org. 

2.  Randy pointed out there are 20 years of data on work and family related to W-167 and there are 3 Extension specialists on this project.  He proposes a monograph for Extension audiences, with Sandy, Diana, & Randy.  One possibility is to do a piece about how our populations have changed in our states and how we have changed in the groups we study in order to better understand the new problems with work/family in our region. This could work well for the 2005 proposed meeting in DC.   

3.  Updating the cyfernet website, drawing on the monograph in #2, or on one-pagers.  Updating the website is a priority; this could be as simple as updating the reference lists. Anna Mae will explore whether it’s feasible to update the reference lists.

4.  Anna Mae suggested hosting conference calls, about work/family.  Can be promoted to specialist staff (many of whom are developing curricula on work/family) and/or county staff.  

Meeting adjourned 11:40 am.

Next Meeting:

W-167 will meet on November 5-6, 2004 in Albuquerque, NM. Bob DelCampo will be chair. Bob and Diana DelCampo will handle local arrangements. 
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